

## AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY FORM

MEETING DATE: June 7, 2022

**ITEM TITLE:** Public Hearing- ZTA-22-05

## **ITEM SUMMARY:**

The applicant is proposing to amend Section 36-202(d)(6) in an effort to allow a maximum lot coverage of 35% for lots that are less than 20,000 square feet provided that the total lot coverage does not exceed 6,000 square feet. In 2020, a Certificate of Occupancy/Compliance was issued for a new single-family dwelling on property owned by the applicant located at 9 Tenth Ave. In 2021, Town Staff observed that landscaping work had taken place at 9 Tenth Ave. that included additional concrete around the driveway, a concrete walkway, and a gravel walkway with stepping stones. After review of the as-built survey of the property, it was determined that the additional coverage exceeded the Town's maximum allowable 30% lot coverage requirement, as established in Section 36-202(d)(6). Since that time, Town Staff has discussed potential solutions to the lot coverage issue with the applicant and a local engineering firm. If approved, a maximum allowable lot coverage of 35% would be permitted in the Town's RS-1 zoning district for lots that are less than 20,000 square feet provided that the total lot coverage does not exceed 6,000 square feet.

## **STAFF RECOMMENDATION:**

During your consideration, questions and discussion should mainly focus on the ZTA and not on a specific property. The proposed amendments would apply to the entire RS-1 zoning district. There are about 847 residential lots that are less than 20,000 sq. ft. in the Town (about 28% of the total number of residential lots). The lots are considered legally nonconforming with respect to lot size and they can be developed provided that all other requirements can be met, including lot coverage.

Historically, the Town's 30% lot coverage requirement has applied to all lots in the RS-1 zoning district, regardless of the lot size, since adoption of the Town's zoning ordinance. Town Staff has determined that the proposed amendments are inconsistent with the Town's currently adopted Land Use Plan and Town Staff recommends denial of the application. The Town Planning Board unanimously (5-0) recommended disapproval of the application at the May 19, 2022 Planning Board meeting and determined that the application was inconsistent with the Town's currently adopted Land Use Plan

## **REQUESTED ACTION:**

Motion to deny ZTA-22-05.